
 

TOWN OF KURE BEACH STORMWATER COMMITTEE 

The Kure Beach Stormwater Committee held its regular meeting on Monday, June 26, 2023, at 5:30 p.m.  

Chair, Tracy Mitchell called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. and a quorum of members was present. 

Committee members present – Tracy Mitchell, Chair (Beachwalk), Patsy O’Reilly, Secretary (Seawatch), 

Michael Davenport (Kure Dunes), James Craig (Beachwalk, alternate), Russ Timmons (Keys), Glenn Peddle 

(Live Oaks Village). Staff members present: David Heglar – Commissioner, Jimmy Mesimer – Public Works 

Director. 

 

MINUTES:  Minutes dated March 27, 2023, were APPROVED as submitted. 

 

COMMITTEE BUSINESS 

Continued review of HOA Stormwater Permit Maps.  Discussed HOA requirements to keep maintenance books 

updated with the town.  We discussed the financial responsibility of repairs for HOAs and costs on private 

property and the repairs on public property to be paid by the town.   

  

TOKB UPDATES 
Town has approved the town budget effective July 1, 2023.  Council to decide on contractor piece for behind 
Settlers Lane for drainage in the Fall.  Working to get the contract for stormwater.  We will have a contractor 
looking at water flows on the sections that we didn’t do three years ago to complete that (portions north and 
south of town).  The council will most likely act in September/October timeframe.   
 

Jimmy is waiting for money to be awarded for a grant to basically id our water and sewer systems in it and 
according to how big the grant is, it can be stormwater systems as well where they will go and GIS everything 
that we don’t have and make sure we have 100% list of all of the water and sewer and potentially stormwater 
systems according to when the grant comes back. 

We still have not heard back from the State on our application of two years ago to use our revised plan from 
your audit and as soon as we hear that we will be working on revising our entire stormwater ordinance and this 
committee will be involved in that.  Calls have been made to the State saying it's been pretty long asking for a 
decision or feedback.  We are doing what we need to do as far as the information on the HOA audits and 
maintenance so if we get audited again, we have the HOA’s licenses within our jurisdiction. The town has the 
maintenance records for each of the HOA stormwater ponds. 

UPDATES FROM PUBLIC WORKS 
Mississippi Avenue. North end of town, COMPLETE.  Pinfish jobs completed over 300 feet and six new catch 
basins, and we are working on Sloop Point and Sailor replacing old stormwater pipes and should be complete 
by the end of this week. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

Waiting to hear back from the State.  

 

MOTION- Tracy Mitchell made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:18 p.m.  

SECOND Jay Stuart 

VOTE- Approved 

 

The July meeting is canceled.  The next meeting will be announced.   

 

MINUTES APPROVED 12/9/2024 

Patsy O’Reilly, Secretary 


